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INTRODUCTION
This bulletin announces a change to the DCCD control module to prevent 
unnecessary illumination of the DCCD warning light.  The logic in the DCCD 
module can detect differences in tire circumference due to tire size / wear 
inconsistencies.  On some 2015 MY vehicles, this logic was too sensitive and 
could cause false illumination of the DCCD warning light.  

PRODUCTION CHANGE INFORMATION:

The new DCCD control modules were incorporated into production starting with VIN F*832766.

PART INFORMATION

The part number for the new DCCD control module is 32520AA331.

SERVICE PROCEDURE / INFORMATION

If a customer has a concern of the DCCD light coming on and the vehicle is before the production 
change, verify the tires are of the same size and circumference (within ¼”) before ordering / 
replacing the DCCD control module.  Follow the procedure in the applicable Service Manual when 
replacement is necessary.  If any tires are found to have more than 1/4” difference in circumference, 
tire replacement may be required.  Continued used and operation of the vehicle with tires having 
more than 1/4” difference in circumference may result in damage to the vehicle’s drivetrain and/or 
clutch components.  Failure to correct this concern may result in denial of warranty coverage for a 
failure of the drivetrain or clutch components as a result of operation with mismatched tires.

WARRANTY / CLAIM INFORMATION

For vehicles within the Basic New Car Limited Warranty period or covered by an active Subaru 
Added Security Classic or Gold plan this repair may be submitted using the following claim 
information:

LABOR DESCRIPTION LABOR 
OPERATION # FAIL CODE LABOR TIME

DCCD TESTING & DIAGNOSIS B561-001
USM-48

0.5
DCCD CONTROL MODULE R&R C568-141 0.3

	 NUMBER:	 03-75-15

	 DATE:	 09/09/15

APPLICABILITY:	 2015MY WRX STI

	 SUBJECT:	� Change to Driver Controlled Center Differential 
(DCCD) Control Module

CAUTION: VEHICLE SERVICING PERFORMED BY UNTRAINED PERSONS COULD 
RESULT IN SERIOUS INJURY TO THOSE PERSONS OR TO OTHERS.

Subaru Service Bulletins are intended for use by professional technicians ONLY. They 
are written to inform those technicians of conditions that may occur in some vehicles, 
or to provide information that could assist in the proper servicing of the vehicle. Properly 
trained technicians have the equipment, tools, safety instructions, and know-how to 
do the job correctly and safely. If a condition is described, DO NOT assume that this 
Service Bulletin applies to your vehicle, or that your vehicle will have that condition.

SUBARU OF AMERICA, INC. IS 
ISO 14001 COMPLIANT

ISO 14001 is the international standard for 
excellence in Environmental Management 
Systems. Please recycle or dispose of 
automotive products in a manner that is friendly 
to our environment and in accordance with all 
local, state and federal laws and regulations.
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REMINDER:  SOA strongly discourages the printing and/or local storage of service information as 
previously released information and electronic publications may be updated at any time.

Always refer to STIS for the latest service information before performing any repairs. 


